Association of Professional Engineers

of the

Province of Manitoba

Outstanding Service Award

to

EDWARD WILLIAM JOHN CLARKE

B.Sc.(Civil), P.Eng.

Ted Clarke was registered in this Association on April 30, 1962, and has been a continuous member for 30 years.

He was a member of Council from 1984 to 1987 (4 years), and was President in 1986. He served on the Publication (Bulletin) Committee for three years, the Admissions Review Board for one year, the Awards Committee for three years, the Ad Hoc Committee to Review the Code of Ethics for three years, the Ad Hoc Committee on Technologists for six years and the Nominating Committee for one year.

During the last three years, Ted Clarke has represented APEM at the Annual Meetings of the Ordre des Ingenieurs du Quebec (OIQ). Reports submitted by him from these meetings have been a tremendous source of information.

The Association is grateful for Ted Clarke's contributions over the years, including the drafting of many papers for Council on a variety of issues, and feels that he is a most deserving recipient of this award.

October 30, 1992